Call for Participants: A Workshop Series Exploring Perspectives and Experiences of Avatar Design by African Women in Law Living in the UK
Dear Colleagues,
My name is Favour Borokini, PhD researcher at the University of Nottingham researching afrofeminist ethics concerns in the design and use of avatars. As part of my research, I am organising a serial workshop study exploring the intersection of personal and professional identity, race, ethnicity, migrant status and gender on how African women with legal qualifications living in the UK present themselves physically and in digital spaces. The first of these will take place at the University of Nottingham School of Law on the 11th of December, 2024 at 1pm. 

As a Nigerian lawyer, I have had several conversations with many friends and colleagues who moved to the UK upon completing their law degrees, perspectives and stories which are unaccounted for in research of this nature on the experiences of law and legal practice in the UK. African women in law make up a minority amongst legal practitioners in the UK, and many ultimately choose not to practice upon their arrival in the UK due to various reasons. This perhaps explains why so little is known about this community and the challenges they face with regard to identity and image representation in digital spaces. 

However, due to their position as immigrants as well as their legal training and experience, African women lawyers are well-attuned to issues such as diversity and inclusion, identity and ethics that face the broader community of African women living in the UK and are an important stakeholder group worth engaging with, especially in the design of inclusive policies and technologies.

My goal in doing this is to create an afrofeminist account of the impact of migration, gender, and ethnicity on legal self-presentation and identity to enrich wider understanding of the lived experiences of African women in law. I would appreciate your assistance in extending this invitation to members of your communities who may be interested in participating in this workshop and in sharing their experiences as African women in law here in the UK.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional details at my email favour.borokini@nottingham.ac.uk.

To register and learn more about this research, please visit this link.

Thank you for considering my request and I look forward to hearing from you.
